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etrc welcomes new archivist
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The ETRC’s Archives Department is happy to announce the arrival of 
Vicky Martineau as its new Archivist. Born and raised in the Eastern 

Townships, Vicky holds a B.A. in History (2014) from the Université 
de Sherbrooke where she fostered her love of learning and historical 
curiosity. In 2016, she went on to Université Laval where she obtained 
a Certificate in Archival Studies and is currently pursuing a Master’s in 
History/Archival Studies, which she is expected to complete in 2018.

In just a few short months, Vicky has shown herself to be an 
enthusiastic and talented addition to the ETRC. In addition to her 
academic training, Vicky comes to the ETRC with practical experience 
gained through work she has done with the Eastern Townships School 
Board and Bibliothèque et Archives Nationales du Québec (BAnQ, 
Sherbrooke office).

Vicky recently wrote an article entitled “Modèle numérique 4D 
du complexe industriel Alphonse Raymond Limitée,” which was 
published in the Fédération Histoire Québec’s own journal Histoire 
Québec, Volume 22, No. 3. In this article, Vicky demonstrates the ways 
in which 4D digital models can greatly enhance the research and 
dissemination efforts of today’s archivists and historians. By using this 
technology to examine the Alphonse Raymond industrial complex 
in Montréal, we are able to see an interesting and effective means 
of viewing the morphology of this historical complex. This article 
provides an intriguing glimpse into the future of historical research.

Her passion for historical records preservation combined with 
her welcoming demeanour allows the ETRC Archives to continue its 
strong tradition of high quality archives management and service to 
researchers. Please join us in welcoming Vicky to the ETRC and feel 
free to contact her for all your ETRC archives needs. Vicky can be 
reached at etrc2@ubishops.ca or by phone at 819-822-9600 ext. 2261.




